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January 26, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for Council consideration and adoption is a proposed ordinance authorizing an interlocal agreement between the King County Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) and the City of Federal Way.  This agreement allows DDES to process building and land use permit applications on behalf of the city.  These permit applications are affiliated with properties which have recently been annexed by the City of Federal Way under the Redondo East, North Lake and Southwest Parkway annexations, which became effective January 1, 2005.  Under the proposed interlocal agreement, the permits that the County will process are those that were initiated under County codes prior to the date the annexation became effective; the City will process those permits filed on and after the annexation date.  In the absence of an approved interlocal agreement, the group of permit applications currently within DDES would automatically transfer to the City of Federal Way for further processing.

A second interlocal agreement addressing transfer of responsibility for local roads and surface water management facilities in the newly annexed areas, as well as other general transition issues, is currently being negotiated with the City and should be forwarded soon for County Council approval within several weeks. 

Please note that this Federal Way annexation action covers three islands of territory which are too small to meet the criteria for use of annexation initiative funds as established by Council Motion 12018.  The Executive staff is working with the City to examine ways in which the annexation of the larger PAA may be accomplished. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Stephanie Warden, Director of the Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Scott White, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services
